ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Monday 4th.April 2016 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Bob Trickey (BobT), Ian Collis (IC), and Richard Coleman (RC). There was one member of the public in attendance, Mr. David Burt.
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies for Absence

3. Declarations of Interests

4. Police Matters

5. Minutes of Previous Meeting

6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Finance

9. Road Safety
10. Play Area

11. Broadband

12. Pension Regulations
13. Parish Website
14. Any Other Business
15. Date of next Meeting
	The Chairman welcomed Richard Coleman, who has been co-opted on to the Council.

None
County Councillor Chris Parsons
None
No report in the absence of a representative. The Email newsletter received recently indicated that there had been just one crime in Essendine in the past six months
.
Minutes of the meeting held on 10gth. February were signed as a true record, on the proposal of IC, seconded BobT, all in favour
1. Stamford Storage: The clerk had written to enquire whether siren was still being tested monthly, and had received a reply indicating that it was done regularly on the first Tuesday of each month at 9.00am. No councillor present had heard it in March, but would listen again on 5th. April and report back. If still not heard, the Clerk would write again.
2. Dunlin Road: The Clerk had written to PC Appleton regarding parking opposite the entrance to Dunlin Road. He had responded requesting registration numbers of regular parkers. Clerk to write again giving details.
3. Pickworth Road: The Clerk had written to PC Appleton regarding fly tipping on railway embankment. He had responded asking for details of the property behind which the tipping had occurred. Chairman would look again to try to identify it.
4. Planning – 2 Mallard Close: The applicant’s appeal had been refused by the Secretary of State, and he had now submitted a revised application. Councillors studied this and found that it addressed the issues raised in the previous application. In the light of this, the Clerk was asked to advise the Planning Dept. that the PC had no objection to this application.
23-Feb-16
Planning Inspectorate

Appeal refusal - 2 Mallard Close

23-Feb-16

RCC

PCF Minutes

03-Mar-16

RCC

County Thanksgiving Service

05-Mar-16

St.Mary's PCC

Donation request

08-Mar-16

Cory Environmental

Duty of Care return

08-Mar-16

Essendine Village Trust

Grant £500

12-Mar-16

Essendine Village Hall

Annual Accounts

16-Mar-16

Grant Thornton

Annual Return

21-Mar-16

RCC

Planning - 2 Mallard Close

21-Mar-16

RCC

Invoice £10,500 - SIDs

02-Apr-16

RCC

PCF Agenda

04-Apr-16

Plough Env.Services

Invoice £100 - Grass cutting March

04-Apr-16

Plough Env.Services

Invoice £35 - Play Area March

St. Mary’s PCC: A request for a donation towards graveyard maintenance costs was discussed. In the past, the PC has contributed £500, but in view of the diminished state of PC reserves, it was agreed, on the proposal of IC, seconded BobT, to send £250 at this time, with an offer to review again at the end of the calendar with a view to a further contribution should funds permit.
RCC Invoice – SIDs £10,500: This invoice was for the full amount estimated when the job was first mooted, but eventually the PC had opted for a reduced commitment, with the existing sign taken into store rather than re-sited adjacent to the railway bridge. It had been expected that this would reduce the overall cost significantly, and the Clerk was asked to write to Highways questioning this.
A financial update had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting. This represented the end-of-year account, and showed expenditure to date of £6,537, income of £11,361, leaving an end-of-year balance of £12,877, from which payment for the SIDs is due. The grant of £500 from the Village Trust is included in this figure.
Speed Signs: The solar-powered sign has now been connected to the electricity supply and is working satisfactorily. As noted under item 7 above, the Clerk is to write to Highways querying the amount of the bill.
The Village Trust grant of £500 had been received, and the Clerk was asked to contact Plough Environmental to set the repair work in progress.
It was agreed that, prior to investigating grant applications and fund-raising projects, it would be useful to get representatives of Creative Play and other similar organisations to site meetings to discuss options and costs.
KA reported some issues with the unpredictability of his service currently, and others had similar experiences. Gigaclear had assured him there were no technical problems in the village.
It was unclear what the current situation was within the industrial estate, and it was that it would be inappropriate for the PC to get too involved in any issues on the site.
The Clerk had received correspondence from the Pensions Regulator which required the PC to register as an employer, under the terms of the Pensions Act 2008, by 1st.August 2016, which he had now done.

Under the terms of the Act, EPC is required to offer all eligible employee(s) the opportunity of enrolling in a pension scheme which the PC would need to set up.  The Chairman had written to the Clerk (the PC’s only employee) making such offer on March 7th.  The Clerk had replied on March 9th. declining the offer.

The Council will need to be aware of the same responsibility on change of Clerk, or in the event of an additional employee being taken on. If the offer of pension is then accepted, it will need to set up a Pension scheme (through, for example, NEST – the Government sponsored scheme) and determine percentages to be contributed by both PC and employees.

Leics CC had advised that its server can no longer cope with LC websites, and management of these will pass to 2commune Ltd on 1st. Sept. This will involve a new set-up, for which a charge of £250 + vat would be payable. Annual maintenance fee will be £250 + vat. Councillors felt these costs were excessive and questioned the need for a website. The Clerk pointed out that under recent Transparency legislation there was a requirement for POCs to have a website on which minutes, financial regulations, annual reports and standing orders need to be published. The Chairman agreed to investigate alternatives and report back
Dog fouling: IC reported that this was again becoming a problem on the footpath from Dunlin Road across the field. KA had contacted RCC about the problem, to be told that the Dog Warden had now retired and would not be replaced. It was agreed that the PC should purchase notices to be displayed erected at strategic locations in the village. RC agreed to investigate these and report back. Mr. Burt offered a donation towards their cost.
Annual Parish meeting: Thursday 19th. May 2016 at 6.00 pm, subject to availability of room.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.10pm
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